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Message from our President 
After a somewhat harsh winter spring is here. I sincerely hope we have a good summer. I have been snow birding overseas since the end of February and will be returning home during the last week of April.  During our 2017 Annual General Meeting, all the Directors of the Board were elected and I am very pleased to inform that we now have a full slate of nine Directors. In accordance with the Association by laws the executive committee is elected as well as all functional committees with the chairpersons are in place. I have been given the task to carry on as the Association President. I am very humbled by the trust and compliments you have expressed in me. As in the past, I am looking forward to working with all the members and specifically with a board consist of dedicated and committed folks.
 
I would like to bring to your attention about Bill C27 "an Act to amend the long-standing Pension Benefits Standards Act 1985". The bill C27 had its first reading in the house on October 19, 2016. If passed it would allow federally regulated private sector and Crown Corporation employers to offer a Target Benefit Plan (TBP) to their employees or to convert an existing DB pension plan into a TBP.
           
TBPs can place explicit limits on the volatility of employer contributions. So if a funding deficit arises in a TBP (because of underfunding, or lower-than-expected investment returns, say), part or all of it can be compensated for by reducing accrued benefits to employees/pensioners whereas a traditional DB plan would require the entire deficit to be funded by increased contributions on the part of the employer. Pensioners and the Unions are strongly expressing their voices against it by sending letters to their respective members of parliament (MP) as well to Bill Morneau, Minister of Finance asking him to withdraw Bill C27. I too have written letters to both my MP and Bill Morneau. Let’s keep the momentum going by sending letters to the federal Government.

Coming back to your Association front, please give us your suggestions and recommendations about making the monthly luncheons interesting and interactive.  In the mean time “Happy Retirement” and will see you at the next monthly luncheon.

Surinder Rehill
Since our last Newsletter: 

In Memory of Departed Members
John Targett, Sid Mitchell, Elmer Benner & Antonio Geranazzo
Welcome to our New Members

Eddie Alamag, Peter Brackett, Hilda Bek, Joanne Foster, Clifton Salve & Rommel Battad.

Congratulations to Margaret( Peggy) Orr on your 104th birthday!!


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Executive and Committee Chairpersons for 2016

President – Surinder Rehill,  

1st Vice President – Dinah Breu 

2 Vice President – Hugh Carey

Secretary Treasurer – Frank Mark {Temp.}

Club Directors

Ken Brown, Lyle Berge, Bill Benner, Dinah Breu, Surinder Rehill, Hugh Carey, Ray Beirnes & Frank Mark

Committee Chairpersons

Audit Committee – Ben Monsees, Bruce Bennett & Art Tetz

Communications – Dinah Breu

Bylaws – Bill Benner

Sick & Visiting – Ray Beirnes

Memberships – Frank Mark

Travel & Social – Ken Brown

Nominating – Bill Benner

Newsletter – Lyle Berge & Bill Benner

Pension – Lyle Berge & Ken Brown

Property – Hugh Carey & Frank Mark

Financial – Ray Beirnes


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

NOVEMBER  MEETING AND LUNCH
       The regular November monthly meeting was held on November 8 2016 at the Ogden Clubrooms  The weather cooperated and we had a good turnout of 48 members .

    Lunch was served consisting of Pizza with salad and ending with apple pie and ice cream . Thanks once again to our kitchen staff who prepared , served and did the cleanup for this event.

      A special presentation was given by Don Totten, from the Rocky Mountain  Rail Society He gave an interesting and informative presentation on the functions and purpose of the society .  Don informed us of upcoming events this summer and requested our help with volunteers to assist from  June 25 to July 2 . Check out their web site at Rocky Mountain Rail Society  E-Mail …..rmrs@6060.org  if you can give them any assistance  in their  programs .

        A wine raffle was held and the winners were;

Renato Benecchi               Thanks to the wine donors   Vic Renney

                                             and Richard Boittiaux

Rashpal  Sandhu

A 50/50 draw was held and the winners were ;

Hans Koke  $35.00

Carol McIntosh   $35.00 donated to the club…. Thanks Carol

By Bill Benner


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

                                        Remembrance Day 2016

This ceremony was held again this year at the CP Ogden cenotaph. It is becoming an increasingly popular event, with well over 500 in attendance this year. The weather was quite nice. The speaker was Peter Edwards, Vice President, People at CP, and he gave a very moving tribute to those who sacrificed, and continue to sacrifice, so much, so that we can live in peace and safety.
Among those attending were Buffalo squad Cubs and scouts, Navy League cadets, Lord Strathcona Horse, City and CP police, MP Tom Kmiec, Joe Ceci, our provincial Minister of Finance, and City Councillor Gian-Carlo Carra. Wreaths were laid by representatives from the federal, provincial and city governments,  naval forces, land forces, Air Force, police services, Ogden community, CP employees and pensioners - Bruce Bennett, Mark Wallace (VP Corp Affairs), Scouts Canada

Following the ceremony, we were all invited for a tour of the Royal Canadian Pacific facilities, and were treated to hot chocolate, soup, coffee, and cookies.

This was a very memorable event; and thanks are extended to those at Canadian Pacific who made it possible.
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Banff Christmas Trip - December 5, 2016

On December 5, 13 of the CP Pensioners’ group went by bus to Banff, leaving at 09:30 from our Ogden clubrooms. Two buses from Quality Time Tours started from different points in the city and were almost full. 

We listened to Christmas music all the way, starting us in the Christmas spirit. It was a good winter day, cold but the weather cleared. We stopped at the Banff Park Lodge as we have for several years. The hotel accommodated all the travellers in the Glacier Room upstairs. The nice lady came to every table and gave each of us a bag of goodies, some home made. She has been doing this for several years now. 

Fresh crusty warm rolls were on the table and went well with vegetable soup. Turkey, white and dark over dressing, accompanied by potatoes and parsnips and red peppers, gravy and of course cranberry sauce. The dessert was a trifle covered in whipping cream. Coffee and tea were available for all. 
After lunch, many went shopping either in town or in the downstairs mall. There was about two hours free time and then the busses left for Calgary. We arrived in the rush hour and our driver, Mike, drove to the Ogden Shop, arriving from the North and driving around the perimeter of the shop and entered through the regular gate. We got home a little late for dinner. But we didn’t need much anyway.

Submitted by Ken Brown


~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

DECEMBER MEETING AND CHRISTMAS  PARTY
    Twas the season to be jolly …..and it was, with a good turnout of 45 members assisted by a break in the first blast of winter this  season. 

   Our Club  Rooms were appropriately adorned  for the season set up by our volunteers on the previous day and certainly promoted the spirit of Christmas .

     All the food for this occasion was provided by the Pensioner’s Association at no cost to the members and was enjoyed by all. The food was served Buffet style and was nicely presented . Thanks to our usual ladies who prepared served and cleaned up after this event.

      Boxes were available for donations to the  Veterans food bank and cash donations were  also  accepted . Four boxes were filled with food as well as  cash donations received . Thanks to all the members  for their generosity.

  We had a very informative speaker from the Calgary E.M.S Paramedic services . Our speaker was  Paramedic Adam Loria and he talked to us about the role that Paramedics play in the community  and the advanced , lifesaving care that they bring to Calgarians and Albertans. Tis presentation was well received  and prompted many questions. 

     A 50 /50 draw was held and the winners were ;

Surinder  Rehill $30.00 ….. donated to the club …Thanks  Surinder 

Yuen Chi Lok  $30.00

 We had 7 bottles of wine donated that were all raffled off  Thanks to the donors  Vic Renney ,   Richard Boittiaux  and Laurie Rupert .

by Bill Benner

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  JANUARY 10 2017
     We had a good turnout of 38 members for our Annual General Meeting held at our Ogden Club Rooms even though  it was a cold wintery day with temperatures in the minus nineteen degree range. 

   The meeting was opened  by our President Surinder Rehill who welcomed the members and asked for 2 minutes silence in remembrance of all the deceased members of the past year.

   Reading of the minutes of the last AGM  to be read by Secretary Treasurer   Frank  Mark  was by passed in the interest of saving time This was approved by the membership . 

Financial -  Ray Beirnes reported that our finances were in good shape although decreasing membership is resulting in lower income and could become a problem in the future.

Secretary -Treasurers Report - Frank Mark reported on memberships and income ;

                       Members   243           Raffles$618.00                  

                        New members  6    Donations $290.00

                       Deceased …. 4             Pool  $232.00   

                                                             Total $ 1140.00  not including 

                                                              memberships 

Communications Internal -  President Surinder Rehill  reported on the importance of signing in on the register when arriving  in case of evacuation so as to account for all people.  New hours for the club will be Monday Wednesday and Thursday from 9:00  A.M to 12 Noon 

$218,00 was donated to the food bank as well a several boxes of food at Christmas . 

                           REPORT OF COMMITTEES

Sick and Visiting      Ray Beirnes  reported  on members that he had visited recently  If you know of any one who would appreciate  a visitation please phone our office .

Travel  Committee -  Ken Brown reported on our successful tours with Quality  Time Tours  Although many tours were offered we only participated in 3 because of lack of interest . We need at least 10 people to participate . We will inform our members of upcoming trips.

Social Committee    Pat Brown  thanked all the lunch  volunteers .We served 170 members and made $625.00 during our last season

Newsletter   Bill Benner  reported on the cost of our Newsletter ;

Spring Edition  2016 — 150 copies    $242 06   includes postage

Fall Edition      2016  — 150 copies     $ 251,37 includes postage 

Yearly total      $493.43

Proposal has been made  to reduce both editions  to 130 copies instead of the usual 150 copies . Passed by membership

Pensions    Lyle Berge  - Lyle reported on the new pension increase of $10.50 per month . To receive this members must be retired for 5 years and be 65 years of age. Also a slight increase to Blue Cross of 77 cents (for Part 2 members ). Lyle mentioned government bill C27 for federally regulated pensions with 3 different  options . This is meeting with great opposition . Read article on this in this Newsletter.

Communucations -  Dinah Breu   Dinah reported that the system was working well and thanked all the phoners. We are  sending 133 Newsletters by E-mail at a great saving  to the Association instead of using  Canada Post.

Bylaws -  Bill Benner presented  2 amendments to the by-laws  .They were voted on and accepted as read by the membership

Nominating Committee   Bill Benner  conducted our yearly elections .

We had four members nominated for 3 year terms ;

Lyle Berge , Hugh Carey , Surinder Rehill ,   Carol McIntosh  

All members were elected 

Audit Committee .  Audit Committee representative  Art Tetz reported that the books of the Association were in good order .

Lunch was served with Lasagna   and a dessert of cake and ice cream and was enjoyed by all .  Thanks to our lunch volunteers who prepared served and cleaned up .

50/50 draw winners 

Dinah Breu  $25.00 ..donated to the club  Thanks Dinah

 Jim Mackinnon  $25.00 

Wine Draw  Winners

Eddie Alamag, John Costalima  

By Bill Benner

FEBRUARY MEETING AND LUNCH

  The Regular monthly meeting of the Calgary C.P.Pensioners  Association was held on February 14 2017 at the Ogden Club Rooms. The weather cooperated and we had a good turnout with 40 members in attendance ,   and a good way to celebrate Valentines day.

    Surinder Rehill opened the meeting with pertinent information for the membership  This was followed by the saying of grace by Ken Brown preceding our lunch . 

   Lunch was served with open faced sandwiches  . Dessert was was assorted squares and this was well received  along with the friendly associations of fellow members. 

        After lunch we were  treated to a great presentation on retirement  living options in Calgary . The presenters were Heather Sutherland , Marketing and Community Relations Director for Signature Retirement Living  and Nori Wiesner Sales and Marketing Director for Rocky Ridge  Retirement Community. This was a very appropriate topic for our members.

  Raffles were held  and the winners were;

50/50 draw …….  Melchor  Villa ……….$30.00;                               Eddie   Alamag……. $30.00

Wine draws …..    Howard  Gay;  Mike Bek; Bill Benner

Many thanks to the wine donors 

By Bill Benner

MARCH MEETING AND LUNCH

      It was a great day for the Irish and the C.P. Pensioners on March 14 2017 at our monthly Pensioner’s Meeting at our Ogden  Cub Rooms .The club rooms were appropriately decorated in the spirit of St. Patrick’s Day and many were displaying the” wearing of the  green”. It appeared that St. Patrick himself ordered the fine spring weather which brought out 40 members.  Although there was no presentation at this meeting , members all got together to have a great gab fest and I am sure  many stories were told and some of them were probably true .

    Lunch was served and you guessed it What else? …. , Irish  Stew with a roll and a dessert of apple pie and ice cream prepared by the Bonnie Lassies of the kitchen.

Raffles were held and the winners were (Thanks to the wine donors Vjc Renny  and Richard Boittiaux)

     50/50     Draw                                              Wine     Draw
Eddie Alamag    $35.00                               Ray Beirnes  

Ben Batuyong    $ 35.00                              Frank Mark 

by Bill Benner

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
 The following picture was submitted by Hugh Carey, retired Master Mechanic. This plaque is now on display in our clubroom. On June 25, 1982 there was a derailment at Lundbreck, Alberta.  A tank car was leaking, so a hole had to be cut into the tank car to drain it, and then a valve was inserted. The piece being held is the actual part that was cut out. This was an innovative and effective solution at the time, orchestrated by CPR personnel and Red Flame Oil Well Firefighters and Blowout Specialists.                                   
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~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
National Council Report for Calgary Pensioners 
The next biennial convention will be held in Kamloops, B.C. from May 25 – 27, 2017. Stay tuned for more details.

Lyle Berge, President, National Council of Canadian Pacific Pensioners Associations.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Another Point Of Interest

Canadian Pacific is bringing back its iconic beaver logo as it looks to the future, while re-connecting with its past. ​[image: image1.jpg]


The logo combines two elements: the bold and modern red 'CP' logo mark that has been in use since 2012, and the striking gold heritage shield that features the beaver, Canada's official symbol for sovereignty. The 'CP' logo mark, with its clean and crisp design will continue to be used as it symbolizes the strength of CP's foundations, expresses confidence in moving forward and speaks to the simplicity 

From www.cpr.ca
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

PHOTOS FROM RECENT EVENTS
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                 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Contacts:
The CP Pension Services Call Centre is available to answer your pension related questions. Service is available in French and English and the hours of operations are from 7 AM to 1 PM Mountain Standard Time (MST).

Please review the “How do I” page in the pensioner website for answers to some our most commonly asked questions.

· Toll Free: 1-888-511-7557

· Calgary Area: (403) 319-3035

· Fax number: (403) 319-3669

· email: pension@cpr.ca
Or by mail at:

Canadian Pacific Pension Services
7550 Ogden Dale Road S.E.
Calgary, AB T2C 4X9

CP Headquarters Main Switchboard number (403) 319-7000 

Blue Cross

Toll free – 1-888-873-9200

Claim Secure Inc.

Toll free – 1-888-513-4464
                               ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

                                 Newsletter Edited and published by Bill Benner, Lyle Berge
Phone: 403 271 5343 E-Mail: benne35@shaw.ca
Phone: 403 271 3604 E-Mail: llvb@shaw.ca
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Jim McKinnon has again kindly donated two Muskoka chairs (seen above). These are being raffled together and the number of tickets will be a maximum of 60. Cost per ticket is $5. Stayed tuned for more information on a draw date.

Thanks, Jim!!
	**Remember, the dues are now $15.00 per Year

Name_______________________________________________________________

Address_____________________________________________________________City_______________________________Province__________________________

Postal  Code________________________ Phone____________________________

Fax_______________________________E-Mail_____________________________

YOU MAY REMIT YOUR DUES TO: 

FRANK MARK Secretary Treasurer, Canadian Pacific Pensioners Association 

Main Floor Building 10.   7550 Ogdendale Road SE.  Calgary Alberta T2C 4X9. 

Phone Club: 403-262-1238  Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 10AM – 1 PM


HAVE A GOOD DAY AND A NICE FOREVER
1

